
Temasek Holdings response of 18th August 2020 to allegations that security company GSS Certis, a 
subsidiary of Certis, a company in Temasek’s is housing 2,000 workers in poor and cramped living 
conditions 
 
 
Subject: RE: Temasek in our Weekly Newsletter - invitation to respond 
 
Dear Ms Archer 
 
We would like to thank you for your message of 13 August 2020 in which you invited us to provide a 
response to an article published on migrant-rights.org highlighting grievances relating to the 
operations of one of the subsidiaries of one of our portfolio companies’ in Qatar.  
 
Companies in Temasek’s portfolio are guided and managed by their respective boards and 
management. Temasek does not direct their business decisions or operations.    
 
Nevertheless, we have conveyed the concerns to the leadership of our portfolio company, and they 
have advised they will be in touch with you directly on their response.  
 
We appreciate your organisation’s contribution to SDG 8 in promoting employment and decent work 
for all.   
 
Stephen Forshaw 
Head, Public Affairs 
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